In This Issue

Webmail users click here

General Announcements

- · Deadline to register is today!
- · Environmental Studies Seminar
- · Meeting for Phi Beta Lambda
- · Needed: Encouraging words
- · The Lyceum this week
- · Williamsport Baseball Tournament
- · Homecoming Weekend 2007!
- · Alfred Idol 3
- · Disasters: Recipes and Remedies
- · You can prevent self-harm
- · Phi Beta Lambda Presents:
- · Paid Campus Internship: University Relations
- · Get Out and Register to Vote
- · No Popularity Contest Nominate a King or Queen
- · ITS Helpdesk Office Hours
- · Are you interested in Weight Watchers?
- · Senate Presidential Nominations Open
- · Student Nominations Needed!
- · Nutrition Education
- · Read all about it!
- · You can prevent self-harm

What's Happening?

More Events...

what 3 happening:				
	TODAY TOMORROW		SUNDAY	
	nvironmental Studies eminar	12:00 Football Game	12:00	J.V. Football Game
	fesaver CPR-AED	4:00 Womens Soccer Game	1:00	Womens Tennis Match
	raining	10:00 Hi-Phi Dance Party	2:00	'Waitress'
3:20 Re	espirator Training	Volleyball Game	· Voll	eyball Game
Er	espirator Training for mployees and tudents	· Mens & Womens Cross Country Meet		
Ly	ceum Meeting			
	rant Writing Iformation Panel			
CI	linic for Brass Players			

6:00	Mens Soccer Game
6:30	Friday night services
7:00	Faculty recital: Chris Foster, trumpet
8:00	'Waitress'
11:00	'Waitress'
· Last Day to Withdraw "A" block	
· Vol	leyball Game

Deadline to register is today!

Women in the Lead Workshops.

Friday, Sept. 28t at the Women's Leadership Center.

*9:20 - 11:10 a.m. Conflict Management

*12:20 - 2:10 p.m. Time Management

*3:20 - 5:10 p.m. Meeting Management

Featuring Teri Knopf Pullara '88, principal of Knopf Consulting. Ms. Pullara will share her expertise in three workshops. Sign up for one, two, or all three. One participant in each workshop will win a \$100 gift certificate. You must register no later than Friday, Sept. 21. Call the WLC at 2971 or email wic@alfred.edu.

Faculty, Staff, and Students are encouraged to attend.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Environmental Studies Seminar

Laura Blake, AU Class of '99 & Senior Scientist with The Cadmus Group, presents "Modeling Phosphorus Loading and Lake Response in New York Watersheds."

Friday Sept. 21, 12:20 -1:10 Roon Lecture Hall, Science Center

Everyone Welcome Refreshments served! Link: **Press Release**

Attachment: Environmental Studies Seminar Fall 07 Schedule

back to top Send Email Reminder

Meeting for Phi Beta Lambda

Where: Olin 309

When: Monday 5:15 p.m.

Goals: To enhance Alfred University's ability to produce business leaders sought after in today's business environment.

PBL is a National Student Organization. We are made up primarily of business students and those students in other majors that are interested in business. Bring a friend and see what we have to offer.

Benefits: Competitive events; Organizing community projects; State, Regional, and National Conferences; Leadership positions; Networking with business leaders and potential job contacts ... and much more.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Needed: Encouraging words

Alix Clare continues to make progress in her recovery from serious injuries, including head trauma, that she sustained in an accident Aug. 20.

She's gaining strength and better motor control, but she's also getting frustrated at times by what she sees as slow progress. As might be anticipated, recovery from serious head trauma can be difficult, emotionally and physically.

What helps and enourages her is cards, letters and visits from friends as she continues her therapy.

Cards and letters may be sent to:

Dr. Alexis Clare St. Mary's Hospital 89 Genesee Street 5th Floor - Rehab Unit Rochester, NY 14611

back to top Send Email Reminder

The Lyceum this week

"The Future of Human Evolution"

Do we control our evolution in controlling our environment? Are we destined to become a race of cyborg supermen, or is our habit of idiot-proofing everything keeping the gene pool murky? Find out today, Friday the 21st at 3:20 in 103 Kanakadea Hall! We'll have refreshments.

And remember: obey the turtle -- feed your brain!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Williamsport Baseball Tournament

This weekend the AU Baseball Team will be playing in a tournament in Williamsport, PA. If you would like to come support them more information can be found through the link below.

Link: Tournament Directions and Details

back to top Send Email Reminder

Homecoming Weekend 2007!

Put on your purple and gold and celebrate Homecoming 2007! Festivities begin on Saturday, Oct. 6 with the Tailgate Picnic and football game, and wrap up with the induction of five new members in the Alfred University Hall of Fame. Here is the day's agenda:

11 a.m. - Tailgate Picnic at the Tent

McLane Lawn

Sponsored by the Alumni Council

Tickets: \$5 AU Students, Faculty, Staff

1 p.m. - An afternoon of Alfred Football

Alfred Saxons versus the Hartwick Hawks

Merrill Field

Tickets: Free to AU Students, Faculty and Staff (Students please bring your ID.)

Halftime - Crowning of the 2007 Homecoming King and Queen!

Halftime Reception at the Tent

Merrill Field

Cosponsored by the Alumni Council and the Friends of Saxon Athletics

Everyone is welcome!

4 p.m. - Recital at the Carillon

Davis Memorial Carillon

Enjoy an afternoon recital by University Carillonneur, Laurel Buckwalter '89.

5 p.m. - Hall of Fame Reception

Kenyon-Allen Room - Powell Campus Center

6 p.m. - Hall of Fame Dinner

Knight Club - Powell Campus Center

Join us in welcoming the following new members into the AU Athletic Hall of Fame:

Gene Castrovillo - Former Athletic Director

Glenn Law '84 - Football

Steve Ratliff '84 - Football

Margaret Baleno '93 - Alpine Skiing

Glenn Clinton '96 - Track and Field

HOF Reception and Dinner Tickets: \$30 per person

See you on Saturday, Oct. 6! GO SAXONS!

Link: Homecoming Event Registration

Attachment: Homecoming 2007 Activities Flyer

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred Idol 3

Come join us for the 3rd annual Alfred Idol Friday, Sept. 21. This year's contest will be held in Ade Lobby and the winner will leave with a nice cash prize. The event starts at 9 p.m.

Contestants are asked to sign up by e-mailing Eric Howard at ejh1@alfred.edu and to arrive at 8 p.m. to sort through our karaoke music selection.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Disasters: Recipes and Remedies

Disasters: Recipes and Remedies

A Social Research conference at The New School

Thursday and Friday, Nov. 1 and 2, 2007

The New School Tishman Auditorium 66 West 12th Street, NYC

Everyday brings fresh news of another disaster that threatens our lives, our homes and our communities. Please join us as leading experts discuss the conditions that amplify or reduce the affects of disasters, who is most affected by them and why, and what can be done to lessen the likelihood and the magnitude of disasters in the future. Nicolas Scoppetta, New York City Fire Commissioner, will give the keynote address.

Conference Tickets:

\$50 (\$12 for a single session)

Full-time Students: \$15 (\$5 for a single session) New School Alumni: \$15 (\$5 for a single session)

Full-time New School Students: Free

ACLU members: \$35 (\$8 for a single session)

Social Research Conference Office 65 Fifth Avenue, Room 375 New York, NY 10003 P: 212.229.5776 x3121 F: 212.229.5476

socres@newschool.edu

This conference is supported by Eugene Lang College The New School for Liberal Arts, The School for Social Research, The New School Office of the Provost, and Parsons The New School for Design and is cosponsored by the ACLU.

For more information, and to register, go to:

http://www.socres.org/dis...

back to top Send Email Reminder

You can prevent self-harm

Sept. 10 was World Suicide Prevention Day. It's easier than you think to help a student who may be considering self-harm. Asking about behavior and feelings, sharing your concern, and knowing a good referral, can be great first steps toward resolving problems.

It's a good idea to ask more about it when someone:

- * Talks or jokes about suicide
- * Drinks too much or uses other drugs
- * Gets unusually angry or violent
- * Takes dangerous risks or looks for hair-raising thrills
- * Stays away from friends and wants to be left alone
- * Loses interest in how he or she looks
- * Gives away belongings and favorite objects

People who are feeling depressed or have been through something extremely stressful may think about escaping their problems. If you're concerned about a student, and not sure what to do, call the Counseling and Student Development Center at 871-2300 or send a confidential email to csdc@alfred.edu . If you'd like more information you may visit www.suicidology.org

Link: Counseling and Student Development Center

back to top Send Email Reminder

Phi Beta Lambda Presents:

CAR SHOW!

Where: In front of Olin in the parking spaces

When: Sunday September 23rd 2007 2:30pm

Why: chance to meet some new people and check out the club

back to top Send Email Reminder

Paid Campus Internship: University Relations

The Career Development Center is conducting a resume collection for a campus paid Internship opportunity in Alfred University's University Relations/Phonathon. This opportunity will be for the 2007-08 academic year.

Resume deadline is midnight, Thursday, Sept. 27, 2007.

The successful candidates must have senior or graduate student standing as a currently matriculating student. All majors are welcome to apply.

This position will be paid; credit bearing opportunity as well.

Candidates who wish to be considered must attach their resume via our Web site http://www.alfred.edu/cdc Click on "Students." Next click on "Find a Job" and log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the instructions. Next click on "On-Campus Recruiting, Resume Collections, Employer-in-Residence and Mock Interview Week."

Complete job description is available on the Web site.

We strongly encourage you to research University Relations prior to your interview, as most employers expect you to have at least basic knowledge of their company.

We also recommend possibly doing a mock interview prior to your real interview for practice. This can be scheduled by calling 607.871.2164.

If you have any questions regarding On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines http://www.alfred.edu/cdc... and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator at 871.2164.

Link: Saxon JobLink

back to top Send Email Reminder

Get Out and Register to Vote

Alfred University stands behind the idea that we all benefit when a greater share of Americans register and vote. An important general election will be held on Nov. 6. If you are not already registered to vote, please consider doing so now.

Alfred University students often have a choice of registering and voting right here in Allegany County (if you have been a resident in your present address for at least 30 days before the election) or voting by absentee ballot in your home county or state. The choice is yours, but please plan to register and vote on Nov. 6.

Voter registrations must be postmarked by Friday, Oct. 12 if you want to vote on Nov. 6 in New York State. Registration forms are available at the information desk of the Powell Campus Center and the Office of Special Academic Services. You can also download the registration form and get more information about voting in New York State, including instructions on how to vote by absentee ballot, at this website maintained by the NYS Board of Elections: http://www.elections.stat...

For information about other states registration deadlines and absentee ballot request deadlines you can visit http://www.vote411.org/.

back to top Send Email Reminder

No Popularity Contest - Nominate a King or Queen

In keeping with an Alfred Homecoming tradition, the University crowns a King and Queen who exemplify the spirit of Alfred University. A faculty/staff panel interviews nominated students and selects a five-person court as well as the King and Queen.

The crowning ceremony is conducted at half-time during the football game on Oct. 5. Click on the link to nominate someone you think would represent the student body well. Other than the title, the King and Queen do not need to perform any duties or be held to any sort of commitment for the future. It is just a fun way to carry on a tradition from our past.

Link: http://forms.alfred.edu/student_activities/soundings_auth/

back to top Send Email Reminder

ITS Helpdesk Office Hours

The ITS Helpdesk Office Hours are 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.

We are located in the lower level of Herrick Library and our phone number is 871.2222.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Are you interested in Weight Watchers?

A new Weight Watchers session and leader will be coming to Alfred on Thursdays from Noon - 12:45 p.m. with two possible offerings available, provided there is enough interest.

- 1. a 12-week session for \$144 (requires 15 or more) OR
- 2. a 17 week offering for \$176 (requires 20 or more) in which anyone joining week 1 or week 2 would also receive our online support called e-Tools free of cost.

On Oct. 4t at noon in the Orvis lounge (Alfred State) there will be an informational meeting. If you are interested in participating, please call Patty Amidon at 587.4055 or e-mail at amidonpa@alfredstate.edu and indicate in which session you are interested in participating.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senate Presidential Nominations Open

Nominations are open for Student Senate, but you have to act fast.

If you are interested, e-mail the Student Senate account at **senate@alfred.edu** OR stop by the Senate Office on the bottom floor of Powell.

All applications will be due by 5 p.m.on Tuesday, Sept. 25 at the Senate Office.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Nominations Needed!

The Student Affairs Office invites you to recommend full-time juniors, seniors and graduate students for the "Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges" 2008 publication.

The Alfred University criteria are:

Student's scholarship ability (3.0) minimum average, participation and leadership in academic and extracurricular activities, citizenship and service to the University, and potential for future achievement.

G.P.A. and class standing will be verified for each student nominated. Please carefully consider the names that you submit, since this process is a special recognition of students who have made outstanding contributions to Alfred University.

To submit nominations call Cathy Allen at 871.2132 or e-mail: **studentaffairs@alfred.edu**. Please submit your nominations by Friday, Oct. 12, 2007.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Nutrition Education

AVI Foodsystems has partnered with the Cleveland Clinic to provide nutritional information for the Alfred University Community. Click on the link below for access to answers to frequently asked questions or ask a personal question, you will received a response from a Dietician in two business

days.

Link: http://www.avifresh.com/nutrisource/nutrilink.html

back to top Send Email Reminder

Read all about it!

Keep up to date with campus news releases by reading Alfred Enews.

Link: Alfred Enews

back to top Send Email Reminder

You can prevent self-harm

Sept. 10 was World Suicide Prevention Day. It's easier than you think to help someone who may be considering self-harm. Asking about behavior and feelings, sharing your concern, and knowing a good referral, can be great first steps toward resolving problems.

It's a good idea to ask more about it when someone:

- * Talks or jokes about suicide
- * Drinks too much or uses other drugs
- * Gets unusually angry or violent
- * Takes dangerous risks or looks for hair-raising thrills
- * Stays away from friends and wants to be left alone
- * Loses interest in how he or she looks
- * Gives away belongings and favorite objects

People who are feeling depressed or have been through something extremely stressful may think about escaping their problems. If you're concerned about yourself or a friend, and not sure what to do, call the Counseling and Student Development Center at 871.300 or send a confidential e-mail to csdc@alfred.edu .

If you'd like more information you may visit www.suicidology.org. Remember, whenever the concern is mental health the Counseling and Student Development Center on campus is here for you!

Link: Alfred University Counseling and Student Developme

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews